
Town of Cottonwood    
Workshop    

April 04, 2023   
    

Members Present: Mayor James Coachman, Michael Capehart, Angela Hackney, Kellie Free, Van 

Granger and George Stringer 

 

Members Absent:   

   

Mayor Coachman opened the meeting at 6:00 P. M. leading the prayer followed by the Pledge of 

Allegiance.  

   

Cottonwood Ambulance & Rescue used 6,291 gallons of water for the month of March.  

  

Mayor nominated Auxiliary Office Dale Davis to present Cottonwood on the County Board of 

Equalization. Council Member Free made a motion to except the nomination of Auxiliary Office 

Dale Davis to present Cottonwood on the County board of Equalization. A second by Council 

Member Hackney and the motion was approved unanimously. 

 

On 03/08/23 

After the clerk talked to the County about the plastic pipe the answer was NO. Mayor was 

contacted and he asked the Clerk to call the remaining Council Member’s that were at last night 

meeting to vote over the phone which way they wanted to go either concrete or metal. Mayor 

voted concrete, Council Member Granger was called, and he asked to have a special meeting for 

further discussion, Mayor was contacted again, and he said to call the other members. Council 

Member Capehart voted concrete. Council Member Hackney voted concrete and Council Member 

Free voted concrete. 4 Voted for Concrete, Mayor said to prepare the letter to the county to go 

forward.   

 

Council Member Granger wanted to revote on the pipe for Houston Street because he said the 

concrete pipe was going to be over $25,000.00 more than the metal pipe. Council Member 

Granger and Council Member Hackney also complained they did not want to vote over the phone 

anymore. The mayor replied that the concrete pipe job is $34,110.40 and metal is 21,652.00, the 

difference of $12,458.40. Mayor also said that fine we will not be voting over the phone any more 

we will have a special called meet if needed. Also, a reminder no extra pay for the special meeting 

(FYI).  

 

Discussion on old homes that needed to be torn down on Granger Street.  

  

There being no further business to come before this meeting, there was a motion by Council 

Member Granger to adjourn the meeting. A second by Council Member Capehart meeting was 

adjourned at 6:18 P.M.  

______________________________                    _______________________________      

        Mayor James Coachman                                       Augusta Welch, Town Clerk   


